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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm.  In attendance were president Bob Stobbs, council member Phil McElroy, council member Steve Kahre, council member Paul Freeman, superintendent Garry Sierra and town attorney Adam Farrar.  

Kahre made a motion, seconded by McElroy to accept the minutes from last month, the motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

Kahre made a motion, seconded by McElroy to approve the financial report for last month. The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.  

Kahre made a motion, seconded by Freeman to approve the claims on the Accounts Payable Voucher.  The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.  

CLERK-TREASURER:

Lowe noted that she completed our federal payroll tax payments online electronically for the first time per the new IRS requirements and it worked fine.  The IRS will now electronically transfer out our monthly 941 payroll taxes payment out of our regular checking account which is their new requirement.

Lowe advised that she has completed the year end tasks and have all new ledgers, binders and files for 2011 complete.  She mailed all employee W2’s a few weeks ago and electronically filed the town W2’s & W3 online again this year.

Lowe stated she has been working on sewer utility collections these last few weeks and has sent several notices to homeowners and renters.  All balances that remain 90 days overdue by next week will have a lien placed on their property so that we may meet the March 1st deadline to have the liens added to spring property taxes.
Lowe noted that we received an electronic deposit transfer of $30,000 into our checking account for the downtown grant.  Lowe paid the $30,000 to the KKG Engineering firm within the required 3 day deadline.

Lowe is working on the Annual Report for state and will notify council when it is complete, deadline is March 1st.
OLD BUSINESS:
1. Fire Protection Contract/Fire Territory:

Kahre spoke to Bob Harris today, the Scott Township Assessor, about the Scott Fire Township contract with Darmstadt.  They discussed 3 different proposed territory options that Harris has offered Darmstadt.  

Council has contacted Paige Gregory from Umbaugh and Associates to work with us and calculate the proposed options for fire territory and the impact it will have on our town and residents.

2. Evansville Sewer rates charged to Darmstadt:

Kahre advised that he has been investigating the rates again that Evansville sewer is charging the Town of Darmstadt.  Kahre’s neighbor, Jeff Hatfield is on the Evansville Utility Board and also has been looking into the tiered rates from Evansville.  Hatfield explained to council the discussion he had with Evansville sewer department about the higher rate they are charging us for outside the city.  Hatfield mentioned that Evansville sewer kept saying that they did a study showing that it cost more to treat the sewage farther out from the city, but after much discussion and pressing, Hatfield advised that Evansville sewer finally admitted that there was no study and they could not prove that the sewage cost more outside the city than inside.  Hatfield explained the rate increases from Evansville and where that money was going which the last increase was to fund the southeast side sewer improvements in Evansville.  

3. Downtown Revitalization Grant/KKG presentation/ Open House:

Stobbs advised that we had an open house here in the Town Hall for the revitalization plan and had a good turn out of business owners and residents.  Stobbs noted that Rich Mull from The Remedy Church attended our open house and his church just purchased the downtown shopping center.

Rich Mull stated that he and the church are excited about the plans for revitalization that the town has discussed and they are eager and willing to work with the town board and community to improve the downtown shopping center and community involvement.

4. Proposed Consolidation:

Bruce Ungethiem advised that he has been investigating the consolidation and has spoken to all the candidates for mayor, the consolidation board, the committees and many more on this subject and most everyone so far is not for the consolidation.  Ungethiem suggested that the Darmstadt town council should meet with the city and county councils to discuss the consolidation. 

 NEW BUSINESS:

1.  Superintendent’s comments: 

Sierra advised that they have had 22 sewer calls, replaced 15 pumps (4 of which were new) and have pumped 3 septic tanks just in the month of January.  

2.  Board member’s comments:

Kahre asked Sierra how he determines whether the septic tank emergency calls need to be pumped or not.  Sierra advised that he has to pump them down to reach the area he needs to check.  

Kahre asked Sierra if we had enough salt, Sierra noted yes we were good and if we need more he has already contacted Mulzer and they have some.

Kahre stated that he has been reviewing the contract we have with the County Sheriff’s Department and asked Adam Farrar if we actually needed to have a contract with the Sheriff’s department.  Farrar replied he would review the contract.

Kahre noted that the ladder and steps that were purchased and installed at the Boonville-New Harmony was the wrong material.  Kahre advised that we need grip strut.  Kahre will get with Sierra to purchase grip strut for the meter station.

3.  Attorney’s comments:

No comments

4.  Resident’s comments:

Bruce Ungethiem advised that the smoking ban will be voted on again February 22nd and if we would like to have a say in that, that we should attend that meeting.

Roger Bippus asked about the culvert and if there were plans for repairs from the county.  Sierra noted that he has spoken to the county bridge foreman and that the county plans to make repairs in late spring.

The meeting adjourned at 9:44pm

Attest:

Mallory Lowe

Clerk-Treasurer


